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W.Trident Updated Acquisition Plan
18:00 hrs Feb 11th

	
	
	UTC
	UTC
	Local
	Start line
	End line
	Time of arrival
	Time of departure
	Line
	Comment
	appr

	Seq No
	Line No
	SOL
	EOL
	Date
	Local Time
	Local Time
	 Barracouta 8km
	Barracouta 8km
	Dir
	
	LC

	87
	GAP04B1408
	08:50
	09:23
	11-Feb-05
	19:50
	20:23
	
	
	045º
	Reshoot
	01:00

	88
	GAP04B1440
	10:23
	10:56
	11-Feb-05
	21:23
	21:56
	23:00
	Inside 8km
	045º
	Reshoot
	03:30

	89
	GAP04B1984
	14:56
	19:45
	12-Feb-05
	01:56
	06:45
	Inside 8km
	02:30
	225º
	INFILL
	03:30

	90
	GAP04B2160
	21:45
	23:03
	12-Feb-05
	08:45
	10:03
	
	
	045º
	
	03:30

	91
	GAP04B2176
	02:33
	03:45
	12-Feb-05
	13:33
	14:45
	
	
	225º
	INFILL
	03:30


The Party Chief aleady had this plan draw up as per discussion we had onboard this afternoon so here it is. This plan includes contingency options should the Trident begin to interfere with Pacific Titan. One option is to traverse down the sail infill line 1984 heading 225 degrees and only commence shooting when we are certain there is no interference seen on Titan. Another option is to drop down onto the infill pass 2176 ( seq 091 ) and commence acquisition, then turn around and acquire sequence 090 – Line 2160

Either option keeps Trident operational until approx 15:00 tomorrow afternoon, by which time hopefully Pacific Titan will have completed their survey and will be rigging for the two boat shoot. If they experience delays we can head to the North-West shoal area and acquire additional infill where there is a “ notch “ in the coverage.

The Party Chief may want to rig additional floatation for another run into these shallows. A lot will depend on the weather observed at the time. We will be in constant contact with Pacific Titan during this final phase of both

surveys.

Rgds

Ian 

Acquisition & General Operations 

A poor day’s production with an erratic start to the first sequence of the day due to energy source problems

resulting in the first line being started late. On approach to sequence 050 an air pressure drop was observed

resulting in air manifold pressure below minimum specification for the start of the line. The fault was a combination of a faulty pressure-drop shutoff valve on the source and a bleed-off valve inadvertently left open

at the source manifold. 

Two subsequent reshoots for MSX hangups were recorded but during this time the weather had deteriorated

significantly and by 20:00 hours the sea conditions were Force 7 with South-westerly winds of 45 knots and

3.0 metre sea and swell. Streamer depth control was becoming difficult and eventually depth control of cable

No 6 was lost and the streamer surfaced. Control was eventually regained and the streamer depth set to 12 metres.

Due to the combination of rough sea and current, the vessel was struggling to maintain a controlled turn using the Robtrack auto-steering system so steering was switched to manual and the decision made to abort any further attempts at acquisition and stand by for weather. The guns were recovered for safety.  

HSE 

No significant HSE activity. A toolbox meeting was held prior to recovering the guns in rough sea. 

Current Status


Down for weather 

Present weather 

Wind SSW 20 – 25 knots

Forecast


SSW winds 20 – 25 knots becoming 30-35 knots





Sea & swell 2 – 3 metres increasing to 4 – 5 metres tonight 

Plans for next 24 hours
Standby and await an improved forecast and improved weather
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